
THE WHITE H O USE 

WASH I NG T O N 

June 6, 1933. 

My dear Mr . Carter: 

Just a word to advise you that the 
smoked turkey was received by the President, 
and that following its consumption he made 
some very appropriate remarks, indicating to 
me that it was both a novelty and a treat. 

I am keeping you in mind with respect 
to the autographed photo and as soon as I run 
across a good one will send it along to you. 

Sincerely yours, 

m 
Assistant Secretary to the President. 

Amon G. Carter, Esq., 
President, Fort Worth Star-Telegram, 
Fort Worth, 
Texas . 


